NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, October 22, 2015
REACH, West Hartford, CT

Present:  Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Mark Hill, Wayne Theriault, Carol Wilkas, Corinne Byrne, Mitch Orkin, Jen Blessings, Steve Craig, Jordan Rueckert
1.  Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne reported the checking account balance of $3575.02 
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed and accepted.
3. Welcome to Mitch Orkin, Farmington:  Mr. Orkin is in charge of the Farmington alternative program. The program has moved and now utilizes the great room model. They are 10 minutes from Farmington High School and have teachers from FHS come in for classes (50 minutes each) in the core areas. Students must try to gain employment as part of the program and internships are offered. They have a job coach and counselor on staff. Students must apply to enter the program. They must be Juniors or Seniors with a goal of graduation within 2 years. Welcome Mitch.
4. STARS Planning:  Mark will contact Debra LaRoache for guidance in reserving Lincoln College for our annual conference in May. The suggested date for next spring is May 20. Mark will try to confirm this date by the next meeting. STARS leadership meeting will begin, Thursday, December 3 at REACH in West Hartford from 10:00 am to 12:00 noon. We will again have a theme for each meeting starting with online safety. Leadership and team building (Camp Sloper Staff) will be the theme of the January 7 (Thursday) meeting at ALTA in Southington. February 2 we will look to bring someone from the State Police to speak of cyber crimes and stalking through social media. This meeting will also be at ALTA in Southington. Bill will check into the State Police for the next meeting. STARS Leadership meetings are 10:00 to 12:00.
5. November Professional Development Day:  Rob has confirmed that Danbury will host November 3 Professional Development Day with the theme being Dealing With Students concerning Anxiety Disorders, Impulsivity, ADHD, ODD and Those Effected by Trauma. Sandy Atanasoff will take the lead with setting up workshops and has confirmed keynote speakers.. Lunch will be provided by Abbott Tech students through a partnership between ACE and Abbott Tech. Bill has invited Scott Newgass from the CT DOE to again speak during lunch and update what policies we need to be aware of at the state level. Afternoon Allison Fulton and Officer Matt Wood will present an update drug awareness and recognition in our student population currently. Other suggestions are welcome. This year the price will be $15 for members and $35 for non-members. Let’s reach out to programs that we have not heard from and invite them to attend the Professional Development Day. So far ALTA, REACH, Ansonia, ACE, Farmington and Wallingford will be attending.
6. Public Act 15-133:  Rob and Bill gave a background on the legislative action taken last spring which incorporated alternative education into the state statute. The Alternative Education Committee will meet again on November 16 at the SDE in Middletown at 1:00. Rob and Bill will attend
7. Next CAASP Meeting: The next CAASP meeting will be December 3 at Southington ALTA Business meeting at 4:00 and holiday dinner to follow. The January 28 meeting location TBA.
8. Welcome Back Carol: We are all happy to see Carol Wilkas back with us after her illness. We all wish you well on your continued recovery.
